
 

 

. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEANMORE PRIMARY 

An Independent Public School 
deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 

Community Newsletter 

Edition 4 

Friday 18th March 2016 

School Board 2016 

Samantha Maddern 
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Barbara Harvey 
Jodee Eaves 
David Drury 
Alex Bradley 
Kim Foster 

Dan Rodgers 
Gerry Hopfmueller 

 

 

P&C Committee 

President: Troy Vukojevich 
Vice President: Barbara Harvey 

Secretary: VACANT 
Treasurer:  Bree Day 

Website: deanmorepandc.org.au 
 

P&C Newsletter  

Contact   

Louisa Walker 
0412 076 662 

 

Building and Grounds 

Committee 

Joanne Marwick 
Greg Downes 
Astrid Morgan 

 
 

Second-Hand Uniforms 

Fridays 8.15am – 8.45am 
Karin Hunt 0412 112 987 

 

 

New Uniform Sales 

Tuesdays 8.15am – 9.00am 

 

The Principal’s Pen 

Dear Parents, 
 

On Friday 11th March, the Councillors from Deanmore Primary School 
held a Funky Hair Event to raise money for The Leukaemia Foundation. 
They set a target to raise $560 and with the help of the students,      
teachers and school community managed to raise an impressive total of 
$616.70. It was a fun filled day with bright and colourful hair and a feeling 

of goodwill!  Congratulations to our amazing School Councillors for their efforts in          
organising this fundraiser.  

Harmony Day 
Today students in Mr Morgan and Ms Niederberger’s class have been fortunate enough to 
be invited to participate in free Harmony Day activities at the Herb Graham Recreation 
Centre. These Year 5 students will participate in a number of cultural activities that will 
culminate in a shared lunch with students from a number of other local schools.  
 
Harmony Day celebrations for all Deanmore students will be held on Monday 21st March. 
This is a favourite date on the Deanmore calendar as we join together to learn about the 
diversity of cultures amongst our school community. Don’t forget to bring along a plate of 
food which is culturally significant to your family to share with other students in our      
annual Harmony Day feast. All families are invited to join us at 12.00pm. A huge thank you 
to Dan Rodgers and Barbs Harvey for organising this wonderful event. 
 
Young Leaders 
Yesterday thirty students from Year 6 participated in ‘Young Leaders Day’ at the Perth 
Convention Centre. Students had the opportunity to hear from a number of guest     
speakers, including Dylan Parker, whose personal story inspired the film ‘Paper Planes’ 
and Drisana Levitzke-Gray who was the recipient of the 2015 Young Australian of the Year 
Award. I am sure that the students who attended were inspired by the stories and         
experiences shared by these amazing young people.  

School Details 

21 Deanmore Road, Karrinyup WA 6018 
  

  Phone: 9341 1610 
  Fax: 9245 2405 

School Hours: 

Start      8.50am 
Recess  11.00-11.20am 
Lunch   12.20-1.00pm 
Finish    3.00pm 
  

Canteen Days 
Wed, Thurs, Fri 

Phone: 0409 618 759  

 
Canteen Volunteers Coordinator 

Yvette McBain 

Dental Clinic 

Phone: 9245 2664 
Operated on Deanmore Primary 
School site. 

mailto:deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

A Word from the deputies 

Easter Raffle 
The P&C Easter Raffle is on and next Thursday, students in each class will have the opportunity to win a beautifully decorat-
ed   basket of Easter goodies. It’s not too late to bring in your donations and place them in the box provided in your child’s 
classroom. Raffle tickets can be purchased from your class rep before and after school.  
 
Assembly Item 
Mrs Motherway’s Year 3 class presented a wonderful message about appreciating diversity in the lead up to Harmony Day 
on Monday. The students had researched the backgrounds of all the teaching staff and it was interesting to learn that we all 
come from very different cultural backgrounds! The highlight of the assembly was the duet performances from the students 
in Room 20 as they all took turns to sing parts of the song “ Tell me your story.” Congratulations Mrs Motherway!  The    
confidence and self-esteem that you are nurturing in your students was very evident in this performance. 
 
Easter Holidays 
Next week, students and staff can look forward to a well-deserved break over the Easter holiday period. Please note that 
Deanmore PS will be closed from Easter Friday until Easter Tuesday and students will resume school on Wednesday 30th 
March.  
 
National Quality Standards Committee 
A committed group of parents and teachers met on Monday afternoon to work towards improving our compliance with the      
National Quality Standard for Early Childhood Education and Care. All Western Australian schools are required to demon-
strate how they are meeting the NQS in Early Education programs from K-2. The committee reviewed our recent NQS audit 
and will aim to put planning in place so that we achieve compliance with all standards by the end of 2016.  
 
Jo Marwick 
Principal 

Anti Bullying Day 
Every day is anti-bullying day at Deanmore Primary 
School.  Today extra lessons and discussions were        
presented by the teachers in conjunction with the       
National Day of Action Against Bullying.  
Further  information can be found at: 
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/national-day/   
 

Young Leaders Day 
Thirty one Year 6 students represented  Deanmore     
Primary School yesterday at the Young Leaders Day. They 
were entertained and educated. Well done future      
leaders. 
 

Churchlands SHS Academic Extension Program 
Applications for inclusion in CSHA academic extension 
program must be submitted soon. If you have any       
questions please contact CSHS. 
 

Cyber Safety 
Cyber safety is important. Some tips to stay smart online 
are; 
 Use strong passwords and change them often. 

 Install security software and set it to scan often. 

 Stop and think before sending messages or  
 photographs. 

 Regularly check your privacy settings on social 
 networking sites.   

 Visit: www.staysmartonline.com 

 

Cyber Bullying 
Please encourage your children to tell you or a teacher if 
they think they are being cyber bullied. Also, keep copies of 
alleged harassment as evidence. Please supervise your      
children’s use of electronic communications. 
 

Electronic Communication Devices 
Please remind your children that electronic communication 
devices, such as “walkie-talkies” are not to be brought to 
school. 
 

National Assessment Program Literacy And Numeracy 
NAPLAN will occur in May. All children in Years 3 and 5 
throughout Australia will complete activities in numeracy 
and literacy. A brochure explaining the program has been 
given to each student in those years. Please contact the 
school if you have any questions. 
 

University Of New South Wales Testing 
The Year 5 and 6 students will offered the chance to         
complete assessment activities in various disciplines over 
the next few months.  The first test is on Digital                    
Technologies (Computer skills).  Expression of interest letters 
will be sent out on Monday. Further details can be viewed at   
https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/   
 

Harmony Day Excursion 
Today, the students from Room 3 and 4 participated in     
interschool Harmony Day activities at the Herb Graham     
Recreation Centre. I believe they all learnt a little more 
about cultural diversity.  Well done Year 5’s. 
 

http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/national-day/
https://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/


 

A Word from the deputies 

Harmony Day 
Harmony Day activities, including eating food from     
different countries will again be a highlight of Term 1. Mr 
Rodgers has sent home a note detailing the event on 
Monday 21st March. If you would like to help, please see 
Mr Rodgers. 
 

Tell A Teacher 
It is important that your children tell a teacher                
immediately if they feel that another child is being mean 
to them. 
 

Uniforms 
Uniforms are encouraged at Deanmore.  Please try to 
send your child to school in uniform every day or in school    
colours. 
 

Attendance At School 
Student attendance at school is very important.  Every day 
and every lesson is important to your child’s education. 
Please ensure your child is on time and at school every 
day. Please notify the class teacher or the school if your 
child is going to be absent. 
 

Faction Points 
Faction points and tokens are currently being awarded by 
teachers to children who “do the right thing” in the     
classroom or playground. There will be a small reward for 
the winning faction at the end of the term. The totals can 
be seen below. 
 

Aussie Of The Month 
If you would like to nominate a student for the Aussie of 
the Month award please contact me. 
 

Aussie Of The Month 
There will be an ANZAC ceremony at Deanmore on Friday 
8th April. Further details will follow. 

Assembly 
Ms Motherway's Year 3, Room 20 did a great job hosting the 
assembly today. Well done! Ms Jerrat’s Year 4 class will con-
duct the next assembly on Friday 1st April.          Everyone is 
welcome. 

 
Keep Your Hands and Feet to Yourself 

Physical aggression, pushing, hitting, wrestling, fighting, etc. 
is not tolerated at Deanmore. 
 

Name Calling 
The nursery rhyme goes…”Sticks and stones will break my 
bones but names will never hurt me!”….but they do!  Please 
remind your child that name calling is inappropriate. 
 

Honest Students 
I would like to congratulate Skye C, Waverly A, Leah F and 
Beth B who found some valuable property in the bush near 
our school and took it to the Police station. Well done girls. 

 
Lost Property 

There is a “mountain” of lost property near the undercover 
area. Please take anything that is yours. 
 

Running On The Verandahs 
For safety reasons, children are not to run on the verandahs 
at Deanmore. Please ask your child not to. Thanks. 
 

Parents and Citizens Meeting 
There is a P&C meeting at 7:30pm, Monday 21st March. All 
are welcome. 
 
 
 
 
Mr Greg Downes 
Deputy Principal 



 

 

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies 

 
Peter Steel will be coordinating the design and 

ordering of Year 6 Hoodies with year 6      
teachers and students.  

 

Forms will be coming home soon.  

 

Peter is currently investigating costs and design 
options with a few companies.   

 

Could you please email Peter at: 
psteel37@yahoo.com.au  

your interest in purchasing a hoody for your 
child.  This gives him an initial quantity to        
approach suppliers.  The initial estimate is                 

approximately $45/$50.  This can vary            
depending on numbers and design.  Peter     

and the students will start work on this  soon,   
as he would like the design done asap. 

 

mailto:psteel37@yahoo.com.au


 

 

The Kindergarten children have been talking about 
their 5 senses in Science.  They made binoculars 
and took them on a walk around the school to use 
their sense of sight.  Look at what they saw! 

Classroom snapshots 



 

Merit Certificate recipients 

Rm 1 Rm 2 Rm 3 Rm 4 Rm 5 Rm 6 Rm 7 

 
James H 
Lucas M 

Madeline S 
 

 
Brandon Z 

Nathaniel M 

 
Raafat E 

Mikayla S 

 
Ashton S 

Ben E 
Elizabeth P 

 
Lisa J 

Zara M 

 
Taj C 

Ruby T 

 
Abigail K 
Heath C 

Rm 8 Rm 9 Rm 10 Rm 11 Rm 12 Rm 13 Rm 14 

 
Oscar D 
Tayla R 

 

 
Carter A 
Jordee C 

 
Jesse V 

Charlie M 

 
Quinn H 
Josie H 

 
Yuji I 

Edie S 

 
Mario Y 

Jet C 
 

 
Julian B 
Alby H 

Rm 15 Rm 17 Rm 18 Rm 19 Rm 20 Chinese  

 
Xavier I 

 
Alex S 

Lylah H 
 

 
Giovanna C 

Kyle H 

 
Annzannah B 

Sadhbh C 

 
Dustin Y 
Charlie H 

 
Claudia H 

Kiahli E 
 

Principal’s Award 

Jo Marwick 
Deputy Principal’s Award 

Greg Downes 
Deputy Principal’s Award 

Astrid Morgan 

  

 
Grace S 

Year 3 Room 20 

 
Leah F 

Year 4 Room 6 
 

 
Chloe S 

Year 1 Room 12 
 

Important Dates 

Term Dates 

Term 1 2016 - Monday  1st February - Friday 8th April 

Term 2 2016 – Wednesday 27th April – Friday 1st July 

Term 3 2016 – Tuesday 19th July – Friday 23rd September 

Term 4 2016 – Tuesday 11th October – Thursday 15th December  

21st March 

Harmony Day 

P&C Meeting 

7:30pm 

22nd 

 

23rd 24th 

School Banking 

P&C Easter Raffle 

25th 

GOOD FRIDAY 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

28th  

EASTER MONDAY 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

29th 

EASTER TUESDAY 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY 
 

30th 

 

31st 

School Banking 

 

1st April  

 Assembly Rm 6 

Newsletter 

 



 



 



 

Community Messages 

 
GIRLS WANTED TO PLAY HOCKEY 

 
Hale Hockey is currently seeking additional players 
in our Year 5 & 6 Age Group to help us in fielding a 
team in 2016.  We currently have seven (7)           
extremely keen players, but need at least five (5) 
more to ensure we can field a side this season. 
 
This is a fantastic opportunity to be active, meet 
new people and learn the great game of             
Hockey.  Australia’s only Olympic Gold Medal team 
sport. 
 
Never Played Before? Not a problem, we are       
dedicated to teaching hockey to players of all ages 
and skill levels. 
 
For more Information contact: 
 

Adam Hutchinson (gm@halehockey.com.au)  
 

or  
 

Visit our Website (www.halehockey.com.au) 

mailto:gm@halehockey.com.au
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/1jWVIp418SyM-Ztd5wsYrdEEELfCzBdwQsCzASyyyY-qekTS4jpISrZ1KSPBm76dXQ6-RISe8np5hTzA1lZB0sWqehPMGWOgd78GMqek3hOaXqZNmO2aqbzb0WV1cSrdCPo08DF_AWSa-mVvJrMSrhhjudCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh

